

Friday 16th July, 2021

Dear Parent/Carer.

Firstly, may I thank you for all the support you have given the students, staff, and the Academy in, what has been, a truly eventful year. Despite the challenges, it has been wonderful to see the progress and development made by our Leesbrookers.

I wanted to make you aware, in advance, that the Academy will close for summer for all students on **Wednesday 21st July 2021 at 12.15pm.** If your child is in receipt of pupil premium, please contact Mrs Dean on 0161 290 4000 by Monday 19<sup>th</sup> July, and a takeaway packed lunch can be arranged.

On this day students will be **permitted to wear non-uniform** and we would request a voluntary donation of up to £1, which will go to the Academy's Hardship fund. However, students may choose to wear school uniform, if they prefer.

The Academy will reopen for all students on Tuesday 7th September, 2021 at 8.15am. New Year 7 students will return on Monday 6<sup>th</sup> September, 2021 at 8:15. Free breakfast will continue to be available from 7.45am in the Dining Hall. Please look out for our summer newsletter, which will be given to your child during the last week of term. Please also note that we will be in contact over the Summer to confirm arrangements for the government mass testing programme for pupil return.

For Students in Year 10, may we remind them that attendance at the Summer School will really support their recovery curriculum and is strongly advised.

May I take this opportunity to wish all students, parents/carers and our community a happy, safe and enjoyable summer break and thank you for your continued support and partnership as members of our Leesbrook Family.

Yours sincerely

S. L. Luesey

Ms Livesey Principal

Principal - Sarah Livesey

Oasis Academy Leesbrook Middleton Road, Oldham, OL9 6DE